
 

 

From the President :  

 

 Tina and I are getting ready to head to Kansas City, Missouri for the National Square Dance Convention 

at the end of this month and hope to see many of you there.  Many of our ASARDA Board members have been 

traveling to various states including Florida, Georgia, 

Kentucky, Kansas, Louisiana, Mississippi, Ohio, South 

Carolina, Tennessee, Texas, Virginia and West Virginia; 

dancing and promoting our convention.   We hope to have an 

even-bigger turnout of out of state dancers attend our 

Convention this year.  We especially hope to have more of 

our own Alabama dancers attend! Those of óyaôllô that 

didnôt come sure missed a great time last year!  Just ask 

someone that was there! 

 The ASARDA board is in the final stretch preparing for this yearôs State Convention.  A reminder that 

the cut off dates for the block rates at the Hotels in Oxford begin July 22nd, so be sure to book your 

reservation soon. As most of you already know we are trying to grow our convention in both size and 

excitement.  Last year we moved to a new facility in Oxford that more than tripled our rent from Pell City.  We 

believe it was well worth the expense since our attendance almost tripled as well. Based off input from the 

surveys received we will be adding another dance hall downstairs. This gives us 2,200 additional square footage 

of space and 1,800 square feet will have wood flooring that we have to purchase.  

 We have some fundraisers to help offset some of these additional convention expenses.  This year, in 

addition to the usual ASARDA raffle tickets (that are not only beneficial to ASARDA but your club as well), 

we are raffling off the chance to be a life size stand up sign holder for this yearôs convention.  More 

information is inside this Newsletter. The drawing will be held at the Fourteenth of July dance with the Kurly 

Qôs in Odenville.     

 We also plan to have the Raffle Auction again this year.  One free ticket will be in each registration bag 

(as door prize tickets) and more can be purchased at the registration desk for $1 each.  Because ASARDA is a 

501c7 (not-for profit) and not a 501c3 (although we are working to receive this new non-profit status), we have 

had a lot of difficulty securing donations from local businesses this year for the auction.  Therefore, we are 

asking that any club (or individual) able to donate an item or gift basket for the auction please let us 

know. This is much the same as donating door prizes in the past for the convention.  We have seen some very 

creative, yet inexpensive club gift baskets at other stateôs conventions.  Please contact Tina Wilkins at 

asardanews@gmail.com if you are interested or have any questions.    

  As mentioned above, we do read all surveys dancers turn in. Because of these surveys we have made 

several adjustments to this yearôs convention.  The Convention Survey forms will again be placed in the 

registration bags, so please complete and return yours so we can continue to make changes based on what our 

dancers want.   

ASARDA President ï Tom Wilkins 
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 WOW!  District 1 has had a very busy last 

couple months.   

 We started out the quarter in March with a 

St Patrickôs Day dance in Decatur at the Central 

Hall Activity Center and were very pleased to 

support the Alabama Jubilee in District 2 ï a very 

enjoyable dance.   In spite of very bad weather, we 

followed that up with a visit to our neighbors to 

the North in Fayetteville TN at the Dogwood 

Special on April 14th.  St Patrickôs Day Dance in 

Decatur was tons of fun and well attended! 

 We had an outstanding time at the 

ASARDA Free Dance Spring Round Up in 

Guntersville.  With 7 callers, 3 cuers, and 7 

squares, the event was very well attended and a 

huge success.  Thanks to Susan and Don Wolford who organized the event and worked so hard on it!  The 

Guntersville club also hosted their Hobo Dance mid-May which was well attended and a very fun event. 

 On April 19th, the Duos and Solos in Rainsville had their Sadie 

Hawkins Dance, and on the 29th, our area callers and cuers sponsored a 

benefit dance for St Judeôs Childrenôs Research Hospital.  That dance 

was very successful and raised over $1000 ï all the calling and facility 

expenses were donated, and all the door proceeds went to St. Judeôs!   

 This month, we started out the month with a Cinco de Mayo 

dance in Decatur and are looking forward to the Guntersville Hobo 

Dance tonight, an annual favorite. 

 Our area classes are progressing and should be finishing out later 

this year.  In Madison, we graduated 2 squares of mainstream dancers, 

and have had another Newcomers Dance Party that was attended by 

over 40 dancers with 2 squares of novice dancers.  Our classes have 

started, and the class looks good with a majority of the newcomers 

being recent empty nesters. 

 The Madison Newcomers 

Dance in May brought in over 40 

people including 2 full squares of 

ñNever tried itò Newcomers! 

We also supported a special 

Newcomers Dance party event at the 

invitation of the Madison Country 

High School in Gurley.  We danced 

with 7 squares of teenagers and 2 

squares of seniors which was an 

absolute blast.  The teens were very 

enthusiastic and asked about 

forming a square dance club for 

themselves.  We are following up with a teaching session between now and the end of the school year, and hope 

to start a teen group up at the beginning of the upcoming school year if negotiations with the school district go 

well. 

District 1 News  

 

 

 
Giddiup at the ASARDA Round up! 

 

 



 We have also now incorporated the North Alabama Square Dance Association as a not for profit 

corporation and are in the process of filing for our tax-exempt status with the IRS.  NASDA will focus on 

growing our population of square dancers in North Alabama and in helping our clubs grow.  We do not 

anticipate owning property as MASDA and the BSDA do.  We have joined ASARDA and look forward to a 

good relationship with the other square dance organizations across the state.   

 So on to our other really 

BIG news!  We are extremely 

pleased to announce that our 

new NASDA organization is 

holding a Trail Thru dance to the 

Atlanta GA National Convention 

on Tuesday night June 25th, 

2019 (next year) in Huntsville!  

This dance will be held at the 

US Space and Rocket Center 

in the Davidson Center for 

Space Exploration under the 

Saturn V Rocket and coincides 

within the month with the 

anniversary of the 50th 

Anniversary of the first Man 

Landing on the Moon!   We 

will be able to dance next to the 

Apollo 16 re-entry module, lunar 

lander, moon rock, and other 

authentic space artifacts in the 

Hall.  We have also contracted 

with nationally known callers 

Hunter Keller, Justin Russell, 

and Travis Cook, as well as our 

own Pauline Angress and Skip 

Cleland to provide the eveningôs 

program.  PLEASE make plans 

to attend this once in a life time 

event to dance in this amazing 

venue with what we expect will 

be a tremendously entertaining 

program!  We will have the 

entire Davidson Hall and 

surrounds staffed with Museum 

guides all to ourselves all 

evening starting at 6:00pm, with the dance ending at 9:30pm and the museum closing at 11:30pm.  There are 

flyers out electronically on the ASARDA website and tickets can be purchased online at 

NorthAlabamaSquareDance.com in advance for $20 per person.  This may seem a bit steep, but it is actually 

$5 less than the admission to the museum.   If you wait, the price of the tickets goes up to the door price of $25 

at 3 months prior to the dance.    Dancers can also come to the Museum and get a deeply discounted entry rate 

of $13 for attendees of the dance to see the rest of the museum on Monday thru Wednesday that week.  The 

Museum and all the rocket displays are being refurbished this year in preparation for the 50th anniversary of 

manôs first landing on the moon on July 20th just a few weeks after our dance ï these preparations will be 

complete well in advance of our dance.  Please make plans now to come join us!  It should be a very exciting 

and fun event. 

District I Coordinator ï Terry Cassis 

 



 We have had a busy square dance time here in Marshall and Dekalb counties this spring. Classes are 

underway in Guntersville, Boaz and Rainsville. Guntersville currently has 14 class members including five 

under the age of 18. Rainsville has 13 in their class and Boaz has six class members. Some of these class 

members attended the ASARDA Spring Round Up free dance at the Guntersville Recreation Center on April 

15th.   

 Pauline Angress teaches rounds at the Guntersville Recreation Center on Tuesday nights at 6:30 and 

Diane Martin-Hamilton teaches rounds at 5:00 on Tuesday at the Boaz Senior Center. 

 Speaking of the Spring 

Roundup Dance on April 15th, 

we had 7 squares during most 

tips, 8 at least two times. We 

also had 10 or more couples up 

for the round dances. We had 

seven callers and two round 

dance cuers attend. Wayne 

Mahathey handled the emcee 

duties as well as calling. 

Darryl McMillan, Paul Henze, 

Rusty Willoughby, Jim 

Melton, Jerry Handley and 

Ken Brittin rounded out a super group of callers.  It was such a fun experience to dance to the different callers 

especially for the newer dancers.  Pauline Angress and Susan Wolford handled the rounds and lines doing a 

superb job. Thanks to all of the callers and cuers for a wonderful Sunday of dancing fun. They do these free 

dances at their own expense in order to advance ASARDA and our dancing community. Please thank each and 

every one them personally when you attend one our dances. 

 We are looking forward to the three biggies this summer. First the 67th National Convention in Kansas 

City June 27th thru the 30th, then the 44th Tennessee State Convention Aug. 2nd thru the 4th in Gatlinburg and, of 

course, our own 40th Alabama State Convention at the end of August. 

Don Wolford, District I Delegate signing off. 

 Another GREAT Alabama Jubilee was celebrated on April 6-7th.   We donôt actually have the ñdate of 

originò but are told this is one of the longest running Square Dance events in the country.  So popular, that even 

dancers from Texas attended.  And wasnôt Jerry Junk a fabulous caller?  As we watched the dance from a 

collective view, we marveled at how few squares ñbrokeò down.  To us, that is the sign of a seasoned and 

professional Caller that makes every effort to provide dancing opportunities for all levels of dancers.  Thank 

you BSDA (Birmingham Square Dance Association) for keeping this Square Dance Event alive. 

 

             
 

 

District 2  News 



 Lots of fun and clowning around was exhibited as dancers sported their St Patrickôs Day attire at the 

Eastern Wranglers club dance.  Donôt you wish everyone square danced, so they could have as much fun as 

we do? Invite friends and neighbors to go with you to a square dance sometimes.  Even if folks do not dance, 

they are sure to enjoy the wonderful fellowship. 

    
 Doing their part to expand the square dance community, Eastern Wranglers graduated another 

Mainstream Class on April 20th.  It was one of the most fun graduation dances we have attended.  Caller Ronnie 

Purser is always stressing to his class and ñstudentsò to LISTEN to the calls and donôt anticipate the next call.  

The students were placed in a circle 

and each was issued a different HAT.  

If he called ONE, you passed the 

HAT to the right.  When he called 

TWO, you passed the HAT to left.  

THREE indicated you should turn and 

bowed to the audience.  WELL, you 

know how fast Callers can get 

sometimes??  HATS were flying all 

over the room ï and everyone had a 

great time.  Thank you ñSquare Dance 

Angelsò from Kurly Qs, Krazy 8s and 

Wheel Arounds for helping these 

students.  It gives students such a 

great advantage having experience 

dancers help with lessons. 

 For the Kurly Qs  from Odenville AL, ñ8ò made ñ8ò.  On April 21st when Kurly Q s visited the Krazy 

ñ8òs- - it gave the Kurly Qs  their ñEIGHTH BANNERò.  Wow, that must be some kind of Guinness Record 

for stealing banners.  Way to go Kurly Qs .  This is what eight stolen banners looks like on a dance hall wall.    

              

 



 But the victory of 

EIGHT stolen Banners 

was short lived.  Because 

the Yellow Rockers 

visited on Saturday night 

April 22nd to 

ñRETRIEVEò their 

Banner.  We know 

members of the Yellow 

Rockers have visited 

special events at Kurly 

Qs before, but could this 

be a first for an entire 

square? 

 Also joining in the 

fun of ñBanner 

Retrievalò was the 

Eastern Wranglers from 

Fultondale AL.  What a 

nice large crowd they 

brought with them on 

Saturday night, April 

22nd.  

 Well, it looks like 

the Kurly Qs  are going to 

have to ñhit the road 

againò.to replenish their 

collections of Banners.   

Joining in the ñBanner Retrieval Galaò was the Wheel Arounds from Fultondale AL.  They too came to the 

Kurly Qs  on Saturday night, April 22nd.  This must be some kind of Guinness Record also for THREE  

different Square Dance Clubs to come the same night to get their Banners back.  What a great time everyone 

had.  All throughout the dance hall you could hear everyone saying ñWe need to visit here againò.   And we 

hope they will, because the Kurly Qs  will be celebrating their 46th Anniversary on Saturday July 14th.  Last 

year the Kurly Qs had 15 squares joining the festivities.  Gary Shoemake will be their Guest Caller.  The clubôs 

Caller Ronnie Purser will conduct Line Dancing, and Annie Marrs  from the Shelby Shufflers will be cueing 

Rounds.  Celebration starts at 6pm, and with plenty to eat.  MARK your calendars and plan to attend.  

 Another dance you will want to attend is the Presidentôs Ball on Sunday afternoon, June 10th.  This 

event will be at the BSDA Friendship Hall in Fultondale AL from 2-4:30 pm.  Their Guest Caller will be Ted 

Kennedy and John Romano from J & R Rounds will cue Rounds.  This is also a great dance event. 

 The Krazy 8s will be graduating a class at 

6:30 on June 28th at the Town Village in 

Vestavia.  We hope you will attend and 

encourage these new Square Dancers.  

For this and all the events listed within this 

article, you can find additional information on 

the ASARDA website.  Visit the website often 

to synchronize your dance calendars.   

 

 

District II Coordinator ï Carol Varner 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations 

ASARDA 

Membership 

Chairman Anita 

Southern on being 

ñCrownedò the 

HOBO Queen at the 

HOBO Dance held at 

Brindley Mountain 

(near Guntersville) on 

May 19th. 


